PTA Board Meeting March 8, 2018

Attendance

PTA Board Report

President

- Nominating Committee will be announced tonight.
- Will send a survey to parents for programs
- March 20th PTA leadership
- May 14th annual banquet (Henrico High School)
- Need a PTA volunteer and PTA teacher of the year.

Treasurer

• Balance of 9.533.83

School Report

Principal's Report

No report

Teacher Rep Report - Krystina Stansberry (kestansb@henrico.k12.va.us)

• Staff enjoyed the treats on February 22

Committee Reports

After School Enrichment - Jen Lewis (n2devandri@yahoo.com), Cassandra Williams (Cassandra.rochelle@gmail.com)

- Winter classes finished well.
- There will be 10 new classes starting April 18.
- Dismissal will change for safety

Birthday Cards - Terry Moore (<u>terrydmore@gmail.com</u>)

• Birthday cards are going out

Book Fair - need chair

• Looking for a chair the spring book fair (March 26-30)

Daddy Daughter Dance - Amanda Abrams (<u>amandaabrams06@gmail.com</u>), Chrissy Graine (cgraine@gmail.com)

 Daddy daughter dance is this Friday, we have over 100 students signed up and getting more in every day!

Field Day - Crystal Lett (cglett@me.com)

Mr. Tillman would like to get an inflatable for field day on 5/4

Fifth Grade Party - Amanda Abrams (<u>amandaabrams06@gmail.com</u>), Chrissy Hoffman (<u>kingair09@aol.com</u>), Crystal Lett (<u>cglett@me.com</u>)

• 5th grade party is scheduled for Wednesday, June 13th. We have the gym for the day. DJ is booked. Working on booking bounce house & setting up a skate night for additional funds.

Gator Fund - Debra Thompson (dthom55@gmail.com)

• Flyer to go home for Gator Fund donations

Hospitality - Erin Sorkin (<u>esorkin916@gmail.com</u>)

March 22nd there will be a St. Patrick's Day feast for the teachers and staff and April 12th we'll have a
Return from Spring Break-fast spread for them in the morning. The week of April 9th is Librarian week
so we'll be providing gift bags for Mrs. Coward and Mrs. Hobbs, and 4/25 is administrative
professionals day so we'll be bringing in treats for the office staff.

Mother & Son Field Day - Tilly Gambill (<u>tillygambill@gmail.com</u>), Debra Thompson (<u>dthom55@gmail.com</u>)

• Save the date flyer will be coming out soon.

Newsletter - Tille Gambill (<u>tillygambill@gmail.com</u>)

• Newsletter will go out tomorrow

Room Parents - Aimee Phillips (<u>aimphillips@gmail.com</u>)

• Just sent out a reminder email to sign up for a children's basket theme. I have 3 classes who have not yet signed up for a basket and I've reached out to them with a reminder. I plan to touch base with Mrs. Stansberry after the silent auction so we can start planning for Teacher Appreciation along with Erin Sorkin. Metro Diner is interested in donating something for TAW.

Silent Auction - Aimee Phillips (<u>aimphillips@gmail.com</u>), Tammy Parent (tammyparent@me.com)

Silent Auction: Information of how to donate items or business services went home this past Friday
and the silent auction flier with all the event information and pre-sale option went home this past
Tuesday. I have asked Mr. Stein to put the volunteer sign up genius link and event flier on social media
sites as well as in the Friday Communication and have asked Terry to post these on our PTA website. I
made a space in the PTA closet on the back table for baskets/items being donated.

Website - Cynthia Chagnon (cchagnon@vhb.com)

• I'll be working with Cassandra Williams to get the Spring After School Enrichment online enrollment forms set up and all the Spring information posted.

Yearbook - Cynthia Chagnon (<u>cchagnon@vhb.com</u>)

- It's still crunch time. I received an extension for submittal of the book for March 15th. This enables us to get the Daddy daughter dance and Kindergarten performance photos into the book. I'm still running around getting last minute missing photos of students/teachers and pulling the rest of the book together. I'm using my squeaky wheel mobile portrait studio. Thank you Crystal for lending backdrop and thank you Library for lending easel on wheels. Almost there- home stretch.
- Any events taking place after March 15th, I will put a QR code and url in the book that will link to our yearbook page on the gators pta website. This link will have content for those future events (extra pages to be able to download for the yearbook). So even if we get new students in the Spring, they can still be added to the digital content. I could put a page like: Welcome New Gators with photo, name, etc., and we could include the mother/son field day and the end of school year field day.
- Yearbook sales as of 3/6/2018: Ad space has brought in roughly \$1,160 minus the online square fees. That enables us to purchase 46 yearbooks for folks who can't afford them. So far, no online applications for the free yearbooks, I'll push more that later in the year. Right now, we will donate 1 yearbook for a silent auction basket. If we don't get many applications for free yearbooks, we could possible look at giving them to teachers. I'd like to get a consensus on that after I send home the free yearbook application paper forms. The process would be any applicants would be reviewed by the administration and financial need can be determined.
- I'm adding the 46 books to our sales. Total sales for yearbooks: 196 (\$4,940). Our target is 350 books per contract with Strawbridge.

Yearbook Club - Cynthia Chagnon (<u>cchagnon@vhb.com</u>)

• Last month's yearbook club meeting was postponed to Friday, March 9th. Student editors will review final layouts and we will take some more photos to add to the Yearbook Club section.

No Committee Update

Community Bazaar **International Night** Science Fair Legislative **County Council** Trunk or Treat Library Helper Turkey Trot Delegate Lost & Found Communications **Buddy Bench** Retail Promotions **Destination Imagination** Lunch Bunch Directory Original Artwork Spirit Nights Gatorval Parliamentarian Spirit Wear Holiday Shop Reflections Talent Show Watch DOGS